REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: SEPTEMBER 26, 2018

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGEW K

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGI?E??“‘

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD FOR THE STORM DRAIN CONNECTOR PIPE
SCREEN (CPS) AND CATCH BASIN INLET FILTER INSTALLATION
PROJECT; NIB 18-02

On May 1, 2008, the Regional Water Quality Control Board adopted a resolution to
incorporate a revised Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for trash in the Malibu Creek
Watershed. The Trash TMDL is part of a series of strict water quality regulatory
requirements designed to protect municipal and domestic water supplies, groundwater
recharge, aquatic life habitat, wildlife habitat, and both contact and non-contact water
recreation uses in the watershed. As part of those requirements, the TMDL set the
numeric limit for trash allowed to be discharged into a water body, shoreline, or channel
at zero.

As part of the City’s ongoing efforts towards achieving water quality compliance, this
project will retrofit fifty (50) catch basins with Connector Pipe Screens (CPS) and Inlet
Filter Baskets.

On August 30, 2018, the City received one (1) sealed bid from United Storm Water, Inc.,
in the amount of $57,008. Staff reviewed the bid submittal and deemed their bid
responsive and acceptable. United Storm Water, Inc., has completed all of the City's
previous catch basin retrofitting projects with favorable results.

RECOMMENDATION
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council award the contract for the Storm Drain

Connector Pipe Screen and Catch Basin Inlet Filter Project; NIB 18-02, to United Storm
Water, Inc., in the amount of $57,008.



